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 June 1, 2017 
 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
The Bay Area Air Quality Management District is issuing a minor revision to the Major 
Facility Review permit for the following facility. 
 

 

The District proposed a minor revision of the Title V permit for facility # A1840 on March 15, 
2017.  The purpose of this minor revision was to revise the Title V permit to reflect equipment 
modifications and permit condition revisions that were previously approved under the following 
NSR applications: 17593, 18127, 18128, 20621, 21424, 21826, and 23888.  The Statement of 
Basis and the proposed Title V minor revision for application #18135 contain a detailed 
discussion of the proposed revisions to the Title V permit. 
 

The Air District received comments on this proposed minor revision from the facility.  The Air 
District did not receive any comments from EPA or ARB.   
 

The Air District is making the following administrative changes to the Title V permit in response 
to comments from the facility: 

 The responsible official name was changed 

 The address of the site was changed 

 Table IIA: S-15 - provided a better description of source 

 Section VI: page 69, changed allowable decommission of vertical wells from 27 to 26 

 Section VI; page 77 for Condition #25293 part 14e: removed “the” from first sentence 
 

The Air District is making the following additional administrative or editorial revisions to the 
Title V permit: 

 Sections IA and III - updated amendment date for Regulation 2 Rule 5 New Source 
Review of Toxic Air Contaminants - as rule was amended on 12/7/2016 

 Corrected the list of sources controlled by A-20 and A-21 in Table II-B, pursuant to 
Condition # 23220, Part 2 

 Updated titles of Tables IV-G and IV-H for consistency with Tables VII-G and VII-H. 
 

The final permit can be viewed on the BAAQMD website at http:// 
www.baaqmd.gov/permits/major-facility-review-title-v/title-v-permits.  We will also send the 
permit to you via the Electronic Permit Submittal System.  If you have any questions regarding 
this permit revision, please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-4707. 
 
 Sincerely yours, 
  
 

 Signed by Jaime A. Williams 
 Jaime A. Williams 
 Director of Engineering 
JAW:DTJ:myl 

 

 
 
 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 

Pauline Russo Cutter 
Scott Haggerty 

Rebecca Kaplan 
Nate Miley 

 
CONTRA COSTA COUNTY 

John Gioia 
David Hudson 
(Vice Chair) 

Karen Mitchoff 
Mark Ross 

 
MARIN COUNTY 

Katie Rice 
(Secretary) 

 
NAPA COUNTY 

Brad Wagenknecht 
 

SAN FRANCISCO COUNTY 
John Avalos 

Edwin M. Lee 
Eric Mar 

 
SAN MATEO COUNTY 

David J. Canepa 
Carole Groom 

Doug Kim 
 

SANTA CLARA COUNTY 
Cindy Chavez 

Liz Kniss 
(Chair) 

Jan Pepper 
Rod G. Sinks 

 
SOLANO COUNTY 

Pete Sanchez 
James Spering 

 
SONOMA COUNTY 

Teresa Barrett 
Shirlee Zane 

 
Jack P. Broadbent 

EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER/APCO 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Facility 

 
Facility Name 

  
Application 

Permit 
Engineer 

 
City 

 
County 

A1840 
West Contra Costa 

Sanitary Landfill, Inc. 

 
18135 I. Salinas Richmond 

Contra 
Costa 
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